Tara Arko

To: info
Subject: RE: CIRNAC letter to NIRB re Audit Worshop - 2022-12-21

———————— Original message --------

From: Megan Lord-Hoyle <megan.lord-hoyle @baffinland.com>

Date: 2022-12-22 8:54 a.m. (GMT-07:00)

To: "Ankersmit, Joanna" <joanna.ankersmit@rcaanc-cirnac.gc.ca>, Karen Costello <kcostello@nirb.ca>

Cc: Stephen Williamson Bathory <swbathory@gia.ca>, "Pawley, Kim" <kim.pawley@rcaanc-cirnac.gc.ca>, Lou
Kamermans <lou.kamermans@baffinland.com>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: CIRNAC letter to NIRB re Audit Worshop - 2022-12-21

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Karen et al.,
Baffinland confirms its agreement with the approach outlined below.
Thank you and all the best for the New Year,

Megan

Megan Lord-Hoyle | Vice President, Sustainable Development
Oakville - 2275

T:+1 416 364 8820 x5050

C:+1 416 346 4533

TBaffinland

2275 Upper Middle Road East, Suite 300, Oakville, Ontario, Canada, L6H 0C3
www.baffinland.com

This email, and any attachments, may contain information which is confidential and/or privileged. Any unauthorized use or disclosure is prohibited. If you are not the
intended recipient, please contact the sender and delete the material from any device.

From: Guenette, Valerie <valerie.guenette@rcaanc-cirnac.gc.ca> On Behalf Of Ankersmit, Joanna

Sent: December 22, 2022 10:11 AM

To: 'kcostello@nirb.ca' <kcostello@nirb.ca>

Cc: Megan Lord-Hoyle <megan.lord-hoyle @baffinland.com>; Stephen Williamson Bathory <swbathory@gia.ca>; Pawley,
Kim <kim.pawley@rcaanc-cirnac.gc.ca>

Subject: [EXTERNAL]CIRNAC letter to NIRB re Audit Worshop - 2022-12-21

ICAUTION: This email was received from outside of Baffinland systems. It may contain malicious attachments
or links. If you are not familiar with the content of the email do not open the attachments or click embedded
links.




Dear Karen Costello:

Re: Notice of Proposed February 27 & 28, 2023 Audit Workshop for Baffinland Project Certificate No. 005 Amendment
No. 004 NIRB File: 08MNO053

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on availability for an Audit
Workshop on February 27 and 28, 2023, to inform the requirements of amended Project Certificate Term and Condition
179(c) which requires the implementation of bi-annual performance audits for the Mary River Project.

The Government of Canada appreciates the Nunavut Impact Review Board’s (the Board) efforts to move forward on this
recommendation that Minister Vandal included in his correspondence to you of May 22, 2020 for the Extension to the
Production Increase Proposal (the May 2020 Minister’s Letter).

As you are aware, the Government of Canada, Qikigtani Inuit Association and

Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation (Baffinland) have been working together to ensure the requirements of new Term
and Condition 189 to appoint a Project Monitor for the Mary River Project are met as soon as possible. Clarification of
the role of the Project Monitor (both as Interim Project Monitor, and in a permanent role) is foundational to and linked
to scoping the appropriate requirements and expectations for bi-annual performance audits. While Canada, Baffinland,
and Qikigtani Inuit Association have just begun discussions on the possible terms of reference for and role of the Project
Monitor, the involvement of the Board and the impacted communities is key to ensuring the effective implementation
of Term and Condition 189, along with Minister Vandal’s direction to initiate discussions related to the establishment of
the independent Project Monitor. The new Project Monitor role is intended to address items that are significant and
important to Inuit as identified by the Designated Inuit Organizations.

The Government of Canada has engaged directly with Qikigtani Inuit Association and
Baffinland on the Board’s request to schedule an Audit Workshop. Both Qikigtani Inuit Association and Baffinland have
reviewed this letter and support the following approach, which they will each confirm directly to you in writing.

The Government of Canada, Qikigtani Inuit Association, and Baffinland are treating the need to develop the terms of
reference for a Project Monitor as a top priority, and we respectfully would like to suggest that the proposed February
27-28, 2023 workshop dates can instead be used as an opportunity to discuss and advance the Project Monitor role.

Accordingly, the Government of Canada, Baffinland and Qikigtani Inuit Association would like to respectfully request
that:
1. the scheduling of the Audit Workshop referenced in the May 2020 Minister’s Letter be deferred until
further recommendations on that topic are provided by

Canada and the Qikigtani Inuit Association to the Board at a later date; and

2. the February 27 and 28, 2023 dates originally proposed by the Board for the Audit Workshop be
preserved for parties (including the Board and the impacted communities) to meet in Igaluit to review
and discuss draft Terms of Reference for the establishment of the Project Monitor.

In order to allow the North Baffin communities to participate in this engagement, CIRNAC will make available
limited funding. Further details on how these funds will be distributed will be communicated to interested
parties early in 2023.

Thank you to the Board and the Board'’s staff for your diligence in attending to these important matters.



Please note, the previous version sent yesterday should be discarded and this new version can be posted to
the registry.

Sincerely,

Oflnsrct

Joanna Ankersmit
Director General, Natural Resources and Environment

“This e-mail transmission, and any attached file, is intended solely for the addressee. It may contain information that is
privileged, confidential and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient, you must
not copy or distribute it. Privilege is not waived by reason of mistaken delivery to you. If you have received this e-mail in
error, please notify the sender and delete the e-mail transmission immediately.

Connections via the Internet are not secure unless otherwise stated. Baffinland accepts no liability whatsoever for loss or
damage in relation to this e-mail. We reserve the right to monitor, retain and/or review any e-mail or attachment entering
or leaving our systems from any source without prior notice”



